Notice of Change/Withdrawal

WATER MANAGEMENT DISTRICTS
Suwannee River Water Management District
RULE NO: RULE TITLE
40B-4.1140: Limiting Conditions on Permits

NOTICE OF CHANGE
Notice is hereby given that the following changes have been made to the proposed rule in accordance with subparagraph 120.54(3)(d)1., F.S., published in Vol. 34, No. 30, July 25, 2008 issue of the Florida Administrative Weekly.
These changes reflect comments received from Joint Administrative Procedures Committee and were approved by the Governing Board of the Suwannee River Water Management District on September 9, 2008.
40B-4.1140(2)
(j) Except for General Permits After Notice or permits issued to a unit of government, or unless a different schedule is specified in the permit, the system shall be inspected at least once every third year after transfer of a permit to operation and maintenance by the permittee or his agent to ascertain that the system is being operated and maintained in a manner consistent with the permit. A report of inspection is to be sent to the district within 30 days of the inspection date. If required by Chapter 471, F.S., such inspection and report shall be made by an engineer.
THE PERSON TO BE CONTACTED REGARDING THE PROPOSED RULE IS: Linda Welch, Administrative Assistant, Suwannee River Water Management District, 9225 CR 49, Live Oak, Florida 32060, (386)362-1001 or 1(800)226-1066 (FL only).
